
 national fuel        

             
National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation  / 6363 Main Street / Williamsville, NY  14221 

      April 13, 2015 

 

Hon. Kathleen H. Burgess 

Secretary 

Public Service Commission 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY  12123-1350 

 

Re: Case No. 14-G-0551 – Further Postponement of Proposed Tariff 

Revisions by National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation 

 

Dear Secretary Burgess:  

 

 National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation (“Distribution” or the “Company”) submits 

the following amendment to its tariff, P.S.C. No. 8 - GAS: 

 

 Supplement No. 53 

     

 The proposed Supplement is issued as of today for an effective date of May 13, 2015.  

 

 Distribution submitted proposed tariff revisions intended to extend its partnership for 

distributed generation (DG) and natural gas vehicle (NGV) programs until March 31, 2018 and 

seeking authorization of the partnership to revitalize the industrial manufacturing economy of 

western New York (Prime-WNY), a program with features similar to Distribution’s DG and 

NGV programs.  On March 20, 2015, at Staff’s request Distribution submitted Supplement No. 

52 to postpone the effective date until May 1, 2015.  Staff has requested that the Company 

further postpone the effective date of the proposed tariff revisions to June 1, 2015. 

 

 The Supplement is issued on 30 days’ notice to comply with Staff’s request and has an 

effective date of May 13, 2015.  However, since the tariff leaves currently have an effective date 

of May 1, 2015 the Company requests that it be authorized to put the Supplement filed today into 

effect on short notice, i.e., May 1, 2015.   

 

 In light of the short time frame, the Company also respectfully requests waiver of the 

notice requirement of the proposed change in the effective date as well as any publication 

requirements in the Public Service Law and corresponding regulations. 

 

 For questions relating to this filing, please contact the undersigned at (716) 857-7237. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

/s/ Randy C. Rucinski 

 

Randy C. Rucinski 

Assistant General Counsel 

 Rates & Regulatory Affairs 

Received: 04/13/2015


